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Meeting Date:  December 10, 2013 
 
Applicant:   Thomas Simonson, Owner 
    Rob Billy, Representative 
 
Application Number: H13-01-1726 
 
Address:   #1121 Olivia Street 
   
Description of Work: Demolition of front half porch and stoop. Removal of 

walls on back portion of the house. 
 
Building Facts: The house is listed as a contributing resource and 

was built ca. 1906. The frame vernacular house is a 
two story structure. Although the circa 1965 photo 
from the Monroe County Library depicts the house 
with a half width front porch the Sanborn maps 
indicates that the house used to have a full wide 
front porch. The actual porch is not historic. 

 
Guidelines Cited in 
Review: Sections 102-217 (2), demolition for non-

contributing, non-historic structures, of the Land 
Development Regulations.  

 
 

Staff Analysis 
 
The Certificate of Appropriateness proposes the demolition of the non-historic 
front porch. By reviewing the Sanborn maps and the ca. 1965 photo there is 
enough evidence that proofs that the actual front porch is not historic.  The 
plans also include the removal of three wood walls on the back portion of the 
house.  
 
 
It is staff’s opinion that the proposed demolition of non-historic elements can be 
considered by the commission since it complies with the Land Development 
Regulations, specific Sec. 102-217 (2).  
 
 
 






















































































